City of Midway City Council Regular Meeting
Tuesday, September, 2021, 5:30 p.m.

The regular meeting of the Midway City Council was called to order via teleconference by Mayor Vandegrift and the
following Council Members were present: Kaye Nita Gallagher, Sara Hicks, Logan Nance, Steve Simoff, and Stacy
Thurman. Council Member Raglin was absent. Also present were City Attorney Sharon Gold, City Clerk Cindy Foster,
Al Cross, and Police Chief Mike Murray.

Approval of Minutes

Approval of August 2, 2021 Regular Meeting Minutes — Motion made by Council Member Thurman; Seconded by
Council Member Hicks; all in favor; motion carried 5-0.

Approval of August 17, 2021 Regular Meeting Minutes — Motion made by Council Member Hicks; Seconded by
Council Member Nance; all in favor; motion carried 5-0.

New Business

Mayor Vandegrift presented bids for 2021/2022 snow removal contract. Council Member Hicks made a motion to
accept the bid and contract from Wright’s Farm Services, Inc.; Council Member Nance seconded the motion; all in
favor; motion carried 5-0.

Mayor Vandegrift presented three quotes for excavators. Council Member Nance made a motion to approve the
quote from Boyd Caterpillar and to finance the excavator and equipment for three years 2021-2023; Council
Member Hicks seconded the motion; all in favor; motion carried 5-0.

The Council discussed posting extra parking signage in front of the post office. Council Member Simoff made the
motion to place 2-3 parking signs in front of the post office building; Council Member Thurman seconded the
motion; all in favor; motion carried 5-0.

Mayor Vandegrift presented a probable cost estimate for rehabilitation of the water tower at Midway Station. He
said funds from the American Rescue Plan Act could be used to fund the project. He also presented a quote for
painting the water tower (Tin Man) on Dudley Street.

Old Business

Guests Hank Graddy, Joey Svec and Adam Kirk were present to speak about plan changes to the Bluegrass
Experience Resort Park. Adam Kirk presented a traffic study. Police Chief Mike Murray was present to discuss law
enforcement and police service.

Guest Joe Childers represented members of the opposition to Bluegrass Experience Resort Park to discuss the
concerns local citizens have on the impact the park would have on the community and area.

A public forum regarding the park will tentatively be scheduled in October.

Motion by Council Member Gallagher and seconded by Council Member Nance to adjourn (6:51 p.m.); all in favor;
motion carried 5-0. ; =)
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Cynthia Foster, City Clerk/Treasurer




